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Know your Councillors:  Mayor Abb 
McAlister, Deputy Mayor Dennis Palmer,  

Cr Leigh Bowden, Cr David Graham,  
Cr Gil Kelly, Cr Penny Nicholson, 

Cr Doug Phillips, Cr Charlie Sheahan,  
Cr Craig (Stewie) Stewart  -  http://

www.cgrc.nsw.gov.au/about-council/
councillors/ 

The next meeting of the Cootamundra Tourism Action Group Meeting will be held at 4pm on 19 July 2018 in the Stephen Ward Rooms. 

Council has commenced work on the construction of the new sewerage treatment works in Gundagai. The initial phase of 
the project includes the construction of a new entry road to allow heavy machinery and construction vehicles access to 
the site. The existing fenced area will be widened, and safety fencing installed to isolate the golf course from the 
construction area.  Existing trees have been pruned back and some removed to allow workers access to the perimeter of 
the expanded area.  The existing plant is in the vicinity of 100 years old and has suffered some flood damage in recent 
years, particularly 2012. The replacement of the treatment works is being made possible with funds from the Federal 
Government, NSW State Government and Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional Council.  

On Thursday 12 July 2018 from 10am the  
NAIDOC Mirrabooka Family Fun Day  
will be held at the Gundagai Library.  
There will be a smoking ceremony,  

story time, desert weaving,  
modern indigenous craft and facepainting.  

Morning tea will be provided.   

Help the community of Cootamundra Celebrate 
NAIDOC Week through hearing stories of 

inspirational women and having a yarn over morning 
tea.  Held on Friday 13 July 2018 from 10am at the 

Wiradjuri Windows, Cootamundra Town Hall 
Morning Tea will be provided. 

RSVP: 1300459689 

COOTAMUNDRA BEACH VOLLEYBALL SECTION 355 COMMITTEE  
Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional Council has reviewed the bookkeeping documentation and is 
satisfied that all transactions are properly accounted for and the financial results for the year 

(1st April 2017 – 31st March 2018) are accurate.  Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional Council thanks 
the Committee and all the volunteers for their hard work and co-operation throughout the year. 

THE ARTS CENTRE  
COOTAMUNDRA 

69424773 

POSITIONS VACANT  ~  SENIOR BUILDING SURVEYOR  
This exciting new role is ultimately accountable for 
development approvals, building certification, and 

compliance activities for all classes of building types across 
the Council area and will see you working closely with the 

community, other professional team members and the 
local construction industry. An attractive salary package 

and other benefits are available to the successful 
applicant. 

Benefits:  Salary rate of $1670.30 - $1954.20 per week 
commensurate with experience / Lease-back vehicle / 

9.5% superannuation / 9 day fortnight working 
arrangement. Attractive rental subsidy and relocation 

expenses for eligible applicants.  
Closing Date: 22 July 2018 

Further information and a Position Description is available 
on Council’s website www.cgrc.nsw.gov.au or by 
contacting Human Resources on 1300 459 689. 

 

  

Ratepayers in the former Gundagai Shire 
Council area are now able to pay their rates 
and / or water accounts via BPay. To 
facilitate this, it was necessary for Council to 
change the format of Assessment numbers 
to a uniform length. Ratepayers will notice 
the new numbers on their 2018/19 rate 
notice, to be issued in July 2018.  How it 
works— Step 1: Locate the BPay logo on 
your notice.  Step 2: Log on to your online 
banking—Choose the BPay payment option. 
Step 3: Enter the payment details—Enter 
the BPay Biller code, Customer Reference 
Number and amount you are paying. Step 4: 
Click Pay—Your bill payment is now 
complete.  It is important to ensure that you 
use the correct reference number so your 
payment can be allocated to the relevant 
account (either rates or water). Your rates 
customer reference number will start with 
the number 1 and your water customer 
reference number will start with the 
number 2. Questions? Council 1300 459 689 
with any enquiries. 

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST 
Council is seeking expressions of interest 

for the purchase of a 16 foot Windsor 
caravan Chassis No. W15464 

Unregistered, New awning, 3 way fridge, 
gas cook top and grill Microwave oven, 

solar 12 volt power source, 2 single 
beds. Inspections by appointment.  

Buyer to arrange transport. 
Expressions of interest should be 

addressed to: The General Manager, 
Cootamundra-Gundagai Regional 

Council, PO Box 420, COOTAMUNDRA  
NSW  2590—Expressions close at 4pm 

on  17 July 2018. 

http://www.cgrc.nsw.gov.au


A must have for 
anyone who has 
struggled with 

anxiety or 
depression. 

Cootamundra 
Library - Thursday 

26 July at 2pm 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE THIS NEWSLETTER BY EMAIL? REGISTER YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS AT MAIL@CGRC.NSW.GOV.AU 

  

Workshops to help local businesses 
prosper.   How to Excel in Sales and 
Customer Service. To register please visit 
http://becadvice.com.au/workshops . Riverina BEC 
offer Cootamundra workshop will be held Tuesday 
10th July 2018 from 6pm-7:30pm in the Stephen 
Ward Rooms.   Gundagai businesses can attend 
Thursday 19th July 2018 from 6pm-7:30pm in the 
Council Chambers at Gundagai.  $25.00 per person.  

FOOTPATH / PAVER REPAIRS 
Weather permitting, footpath paver repairs 

will commence in Cootamundra. 
Monday 9 July 2018 – The Globe Hotel  

There will be limited access to these locations 
for approximately 4 days  

Apologies for the inconvenience.  

ESSENTIAL ENERGY POWER OUTAGE  Sunday 5 August 2018 from 9am – 5pm the Cootamundra Pool 
will be closed due to a planned power outage by Essential Energy in the Murray / Bourke Street area.  

Parks and Gardens staff pressure washed Fisher Park Grandstand for the weekend of Rugby League. The fields were line 
marked at Fisher Park and Clarke Oval. Staff have commenced weeding, spraying and mulching the garden beds in Jubilee 
Park. The large tree stump in Margaret Street was pulled out of the road and levelled off ready to be sealed. Updated signage 
has been installed at both Cootamundra and Gundagai Community Recycling Centres. Residents are reminded that the CRC 

sheds are available to deposit household problem waste such as; batteries, paint, E-Waste (televisions 
and computer equipment), fluro tubes, left over acid and alkaline gas bottles and oils. The garden beds 
and trees along Muttama Creek Bird Walk were trimmed, allowing better access for pedestrians. Staff 
repaired a water leak in the irrigation at the Cootamundra Cemetery. Herbicide will be used for the 
eradication of various broadleaf weeds on Council’s sporting fields, footpaths, laneways and other 
public areas during the month of July. The CBD and Woolworths car park in Gundagai were cleaned and swept with the 
footpath sweeper. Gundagai parks staff have recently rejuvenated the garden areas in front of the Council Office. The old 
garden areas were replenished with composted soil and planted out with seedlings. In addition, the gardens, and the 
front and rear facades of the building were treated with a cleaning agent to remove the mould and dirt which had 
collected on the panels over the years. Work on the Burley Griffin Way upgrade through Stockinbingal is nearing 
completion with only some signage and delineation remaining. These works have now improved the road pavement from 
the Stockinbingal Road intersection through the township to the railway crossing at the 
western end of town. Associated drainage and the replacement of the guard rail formed 
part of the project as well as sealing the car parking area near the old railway station. 
These works were funded by Roads & Maritime Services. Work has commenced on 
shoulder widening along Yeo Yeo Hampstead Road. This work will continue from the last 
widened section and involve an additional kilometre of shoulder widening. This work is 
being funded from the Roads to Recovery Program. Pavement stabilisation works have 
been undertaken on Nangus Road near Nangus. This work included shoulder widening and is part of the ongoing 
improvements to the road pavement and safety by creating a wider sealed pavement. Maintenance grading is now 
underway on Bundarbo Road and will continue towards Nanagroe Road. Another crew will carry out maintenance on 

gravel roads in the Nangus area. Footpath works are underway on Boundary Road near Hurley Street Cootamundra. This work will see the old 
sealed path replaced with a new concrete path suitable for shared access for pedestrians and cyclists. Footpath works are also planned for 
Punch Street Gundagai. Work is continuing on the construction of Rathmells Lane. Crews are currently shaping and compacting the subgrade 
pavement. Over the next week suitable base material will be placed and compacted in preparation for bitumen sealing in the coming 
weeks.  Nashs Lane causeway reconstruction will commence shortly, and as such, will be closed to all traffic from Friday 13  to Monday 16 
July.  Traffic will detour via Cowcumbla/Hovell Streets and Back Brawlin Road and vice versa during this road closure. Initial works will be on the 
Cootamundry Creek causeway with further works on the Muttama Creek causeway to be undertaken later in July. 

Are you aware of a day or week of national or international significance that you would like to see acknowledged by Council?  Contact Council 

The Mobile Donor Centre will be at 
Mirrabooka in Gundagai, on Tuesday 
24 July from 9am – 3pm.  Make your 
appointment by calling 13 14 95.  Or  

https://my.donateblood.com.au/
app/appointments/book 

RIVERINA LOCAL LAND SERVICES 
 Feeding in Dry Times 

All livestock producers are invited to come 
along and enjoy light refreshments. 

Cootamundra Country Club 
Tuesday 10 July 2018 8am—11.30am 

BBQ Breakfast provided 
RSVP: Geoff Minchin 0429842489 
Adelong Services & Citizens Club 

Tuesday 10 July 2018 12.30pm—4pm 
BBQ Lunch Provided 

RSVP: Janelle Jenkins 0427639947 

Get More Skills: Good Life Workshop—
A workshop for people with disability, 
their families and carers.  Thursday 12 
July 10am—2.30pm Cootamundra Ex-
Servicemen's Club—Register at 1800 

144 653 

The Riverina Murray Tourism 
Muster—Friday 20 July 2018 
Deni RSL Club—9.30am-3pm 
$30/person–Lunch provided 

Register at 
indo@destinationrm.com.au 

2018/19 Operational Plan and 2018/19 – 2020/21 
Delivery Program, has been adopted. Council 

resolved at its meeting held on 26 June 2018 to 
adopt the draft 2018/19 Operational Plan and draft 

2018/19 – 2020/21 Delivery Program. The 
Operational Plan details the actions to be 

undertaken during the next financial year and 
includes the annual budget, revenue policy and fees 

and charges for the year ahead. The Delivery 
Program details the activities that the Council will 

deliver over its term, the strategies it will 
implement in consultation with the community and 
contained in the Community Strategic Plan and the 

measures used to determine success.  The 
documents can be found on Council’s website at: 

www.cgrc.nsw.gov.au/ or hard copies are available. 

Book  Launch—My Unique and Charmed Life 
By Ted O’Connor—Friday 27 July 2018 

Cootamundra Library—10.30am 

2018 Tumut & Gundagai LAN Gaming 
Tournament 

Gundagai Neighbourhood Centre 
9am-9pm 

3 round tournament 
Round 1—Gundagai Players 13 July 

Round 2—Tumut players 14 July 
Round 3 Finals—

Qualifying round winners 
15 July  

Contact Gundagai 
Library for info 

69440270 

https://my.donateblood.com.au/app/appointments/book
https://my.donateblood.com.au/app/appointments/book
http://www.cgrc.nsw.gov.au/council-plans-and-reports/delivery-program-and-operational-plan/

